
New Holland Christian Reformed Church 
Sunday May 11, 2025 

10:00 AM Worship 

Mother’s Day 
Prelude 

Praise Team 
Welcome & Prayer  
Call to Worship 
Praise Songs             My Redeemer Lives 

Goodness of God 
God’s Greeting/ Mutual Greeting 

Responsive Reading 

Song of Response       Ten Thousand Reasons 

Announcements 

Congregational Prayer 

Offering       General Fund/Classis Mark Klompien 
(As the offering begins, Children ages 3-5 may leave  

 for Children’s Church.) 
Offertory/Special Music                Canon in D 

Danae Feenstra Flute, Rachelle Hubers accompanying 
Scripture         Proverbs 3:1-12 

Message           “Sophia “--Understanding—Fear—Trust 

*Song of Response              Be Thou My Vision CH 562  Vs 1-4 

*God’s Blessing 

*Closing Song         To God Be the Glory  GH 632 

*Postlude 
*Congregation stand-if able 

Please note: Hearing devices are available at the Sound Booth. Nursery 
is provided in the Fellowship Hall during worship. Please join us for 

refreshments/fellowship after the morning service in the Fellowship 
Hall. The back two rows are reserved for families with young children. 

 

 



Announcements 
 

Happy Mother’s Day!  Her children rise up and call her blessed; her 
husband also, and he praises her:  “Many women have done 
excellently, but you surpass them all.”  Proverbs 31:28-29 

 
Thank you for the cards, letters, gifts, prayers, and encourage-
ment the past few weeks as we watched my mom walk her way 
home.  It is so good to be part of a praying community.  We praise 
God for the hope and assurance he gives us and a peace that 
passes understanding.               Pastor Norlyn and Cherie 
 

Percy Dykshorn had a heart attack Tuesday night and was taken 
to the Sioux Falls hospital, where a blockage was found.  They 
were able to put in a stent.  He will be there for a couple more 
days until they can find a swing bed.  Continue to keep Percy and 
Carol in your prayers; pray for healing and for peace of mind as 
they take on this health challenge. 
 

Anyone interested in making profession of faith or becoming a 
member of New Holland Christian Reformed Church, please 
connect with Pastor Norlyn. 
 
Please find in your mailbox a newsletter from Cornerstone Prison 
Church. 
 

The women studying Jeremiah will meet this Wednesday, May 14 
at 7 p.m. in the fireside room for fellowship and discussion on 
week 4: Heart Issues. 
 
After a winter break, the search committee has been meeting 
again.  Several potential pastors have been contacted; one turned 
us down and we are still waiting to hear back from another.  The 
committee also has found replacements for team members that 
retired from the committee.  Thank you for your continued 
prayers. 
 
 

https://www.biblestudytools.com/proverbs/passage/?q=proverbs+31:28-29


It’s Graduation Time!  If you have a graduate in your family and 
would like to share their information with the congregation, 
please let Donna Veurink know…their name, where graduating 
from, degree accomplished. 
 

Caution!  Children at Play!  Sunday School is out, nice weather is 
here…and that means children may be outside!  Be extra 
cautious, on the lookout for kids when driving near the church.   
 

SAVE THE DATE: The fund-raising quilt show/bake sale has been 
scheduled for June 14 from 2 to 4 pm.  Keep searching for all those 
beautiful quilts and afghans.  We will also be raffling a quilt and 
other gift bags.  Come join us for a colorful show.  Contact Sharon 
Hofstee with questions.  
 
Dakota Christian School Board meets tomorrow night at 7:30 PM. 
 

Dakota Christian School invites you to attend its Graduation 
Ceremony on Saturday, May 17, 2025, at 2:00 p.m. in the 
gymnasium. 
 
 

 
 

 



Aurora Reformed Church invites your youth ages pre-school -6th 
grade to our VBS.  Dates are May 27-30 at 6:00-8:30 PM.  Please 
email the church at Aurorareformedchurch@yahoo.com or 
call/txt Ardelle Bruinsma at 605-680-2571 to register your 
child(ren).  Please include their name and grade going into next 
school year. 
 

Dakota Christian School Fellowship is once again selling Ymker 
Greenhouse gift certificates.   They come in increments of $30 
($7.50 comes back to DCS!!) and can be used in Platte or Armour 
locations through May 30, 2025.  Contact the school (605-243-
2211), Corinne Middendorp at 605-680-4087, or with Tracy Maas at 
605-680-4511! 
 

Please join Mid-America Reformed Seminary either in-person or 
via live stream on our YouTube channel as it celebrates its 40th 
Commencement exercises on Thursday, May 15 7:30 p.m., at 
Redeemer United Reformed Church in St. John, IN. We will be 
graduating eleven candidates for the Master of Divinity degree. 
Refreshments will follow. 
 

Cornerstone Prison Church, Sioux Falls Faith Fellowship 
Weekend 
will be held Friday, June 20 starting with a 6:00-8:00 pm-Kick Off 
Worship Service. Saturday, June 21 and Sunday, June 22 – 8:00am-
3:00pm each day will be a time of worship, large group talks, and 
smaill group discussions.  The deadline for signing up is Thursday, 
May 29. We would be happy to have you join us for part of the 
weekend or all of it. If you would like more information or to sign 
up, please call 507-215-3670 or contact us at 
office@cornerstonepcsd.org. Thank you for considering this 
wonderful ministry opportunity! 
 
Usher and Lift Information: 
Head: Jan- June N Jerry BaanHofman 
 Jan-June S Dan Veurink 
Ushers: May-June N Jeff Millar, Mike Zomer 
 May-June S Dalton DeLange, Todd Spoelstra 
Lift: May Justin Kok 

 

mailto:Aurorareformedchurch@yahoo.com
mailto:office@cornerstonepcsd.org


Operation Shoebox 
 

 
 

It is time to fill shoeboxes for the needy children in Guatemala & 
Central America.   As many of you know, these boxes are a great 
blessing to them & are a wonderful tool for the gospel 
presentation! Those who have taken part in the distribution 
experience the grateful smiles & “thank you” from the children & 
their parents as they receive the boxes! Your efforts & financial 
support are needed, appreciated & very necessary for a successful 
outreach! A huge thank you to all who have so faithfully worked 
with & donated to this outreach in the past years!  Remember 
there are various ways in which you can be involved: 

 You can fill boxes according to the guidelines & suggestion 
sheets available with the shoeboxes & attaching the $5 per 
box for shipping. 

 You may donate items to be used in filling boxes. 

 You may donate financially for Operation Shoebox which 
will be used for shipping costs, shoebox items or other 
distribution expenses. You can specify. 

  All checks should be written out to the Tom Vander Pol Memorial 
Fund & sent to 27406 377th Ave., Harrison, SD  57344. Larger 
donations may be sent directly to Living Water Teaching, PO Box 
1190, Caddo Mills, TX 75135. For more information you can contact 
Pat Vanderpol at 243-2275 or 680-2166 or go to lwt@lwtusa.org. 
The deadline for the shoeboxes is June 15. The distribution dates 
this year are Nov 28 to Dec 6. Thank you to all who are willing to 
do their part in helping this outreach be a blessing to many 
children who live in poverty so that they may know the love of 
Jesus & hear about Him this coming Christmas! We couldn’t do it 
without you! 
 

mailto:lwt@lwtusa.org


Missionary Special Dates:   Chelsey Nugteren May 11 Birthday 
     Ruth Veltkamp May 13 Birthday 

 

Upcoming Special Music:   5/11   Lloyd & Carol Muckey; 
5/18    Pat VanderPol;  6/8 Vonnie VanHorssen 

 
Senior Birthdays Gary Va n Zee  May 11 
 
Recap of Bulletin Dates:  
May 12:  DCS Board Meeting 
May 17:  DCS Graduation 
May 14:  Jeremiah Study Group 
May 15:  MARS Graduation 
May 27-30 Aurora Center Reformed VBS 
June 14:  NHCRC Quilt Show 
June 20:  Cornerstone Faith Fellowship Weekend 
 
Greeters: 
   May 11  FH: Myron & Donna Veurink 
   N: Scott & Brenda Veurink 
   S: Randy & Katie Veurink Family 
   May 18  FH: Brett & Robin Feenstra Family  
   N: Lorena Vreugdenhil; Mavis Veurink 
   S: Jeff & Katie Millar Family 

 

NOTES  

 Sophia ( σοφός -- khaw-kam )  
 
 

 Understanding 
 
 

 Fear— 
 
 
 

 Trust— 
 



 
 

Today, May 11, 2025 
Prayer at 9:30 am, Worship at 10:00 am 

Valet Larry VanderLey 
Accompanist Rachelle Hubers 

Offerings General Fund/Classis Mark Klompien 
Scripture Reader Bonnie VanderLey 

Nursery Myron & Donna Veurink, Trey & Allie Munneke 
Praise Team Laurie Munneke, Jay Feenstra, Val Feenstra 

Children’s Church Mike & Danica Zomer 
Projection Derrick Veurink 

Sound   Kolton Dykshorn 
Library Bonnie VanderLey 
Coffee Dustin & Val Feenstra 

Cookies LaTia DeLange, Val Feenstra, Kirsti Muckey 
 

Next Sunday, May 18, 2025 

 

Prayer at 9:30 am, Worship at 10:00 am 

Valet Larry VanZee 
Accompanist Deb VanZee 

Offerings New Building/Cemetery Fund 
Scripture Reader Larry VanZee 

Nursery Jason & Dawn Lagge Family 
Praise Team Carol O, Brittney & Blake V, Kacey W 

Children’s Church Mitch Munneke 
Projection Ben Kroese 

Sound   Ryder Niewenhuis 
Library Mavis Veurink 
Coffee Bob & Jackie Holleman 

Cookies Emilee D, Laurie M, Sharon H 

        Bible Study @7PM 
 

Church-Hall Reservations: Nova Steinhauser, 605-680-0028; Vonnie VanHorssen, 
605-682-9233.  Bulletin items can be emailed to Donna Veurink by 4:00 PM 

Thursday (mveurink@midstatesd.net) 

mailto:mveurink@midstatesd.net

